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This newsletter contains important information for Pharmacy Owners 
 and Staffs in Kent & Medway 

 

 

 

• Easter Bank Holiday poster 

• DoS and NHS.UK profiles 

• CPCF settlement: 2024/25 and 2025/26 

• Completion of Annual Complaints Report 2024/25 

https://mailchi.mp/bd7f4fa64185/community-pharmacy-kent-newsletter-week-8332077?e=f013349b6d


 

• Guidance on shared care agreements with unregulated providers 

• Pharmacy First Caps for April 2025 

• Payment arrangements for spring 2025 COVID-19 

Other newsletters: 

• NHSE Primary Care  

• Medicines Optimisations 

 

 

 

Easter Bank Holiday poster 
Please find attached the Easter 2025 Bank Holiday Posters detailing which 
pharmacies will be open across Kent and Medway. 
 
Pharmacies are only listed on the posters if they are opening one or more of the 
Bank Holiday dates.  
A map of the pharmacies that will be open on the Bank Holidays has been 
created, anybody can access the map via the link here. 

 

https://kent.communitypharmacy.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/sites/106/2025/04/Kent-Pharmacy-Opening-Times-Easter-BH-2025-1.pdf
https://www.google.com/maps/d/u/0/viewer?mid=1kUlh8GLnktue7V6cu8anxY-x7QaD1PI&ll=51.371149870215994%2C-0.18186581796874712&z=8


 

 

DoS and NHS.UK profiles  
Please can you ensure that your DoS and NHS.UK profiles are updated with 
your opening hours (or if you are closed) on the Bank Holiday over Easter 2025. 
This can be done via NHS Profile manager: Profile editor login - NHS 

• Log into the NHS Profile Manager and select ‘Manage your profiles’. 

• If you need any help, email nhswebsite.servicedesk@nhs.net. 

 

 

 

CPCF settlement: 2024/25 and 2025/26 
For full details on the new contract, see Community Pharmacy England  CPCF 
settlement: 2024/25 and 2025/26 - Community Pharmacy England 
 
CPE are also running a series of online and in-person events to support 
pharmacy owners and their teams to understand the new funding and 
contractual arrangements. 
Sign up for an event Events - Community Pharmacy England 
  

 

https://www.nhs.uk/our-policies/profile-editor-login/
mailto:nhswebsite.servicedesk@nhs.net
https://cpe.org.uk/our-work/negotiations/cpcf-settlement-2024-25-and-2025-26/
https://cpe.org.uk/our-work/negotiations/cpcf-settlement-2024-25-and-2025-26/
https://cpe.org.uk/our-work/updates-events/our-events/


 

 

Completion of Annual Complaints Report 2024/25 (For Action by 27 April 2025 
) 
It is a mandatory requirement for all community pharmacies, including distance 
selling pharmacies, to prepare an annual report on complaints by 31 March each 
year. You must send the information to the pharmacy commissioning team, and 
the report should also be available to anyone who requests it. 
  
A gentle reminder that your annual complaints report is now due. Please 
complete the MS form via the link below by no later than 27 April 2025. See 
link: https://forms.office.com/e/7HNWA4ivPZ 
  
If you encounter any technical issues accessing the link or completing the online 
form, please email the pharmacy team prior to the due date so we can assist you: 
Frimleyicb.southeastcommunitypharmacy@nhs.net 

 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fforms.office.com%2Fe%2F7HNWA4ivPZ&data=05%7C02%7Cpharmacy.ftl60%40nhs.net%7C992cdcfeda5340369de608dd76abadc4%7C37c354b285b047f5b22207b48d774ee3%7C0%7C0%7C638797201964238300%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=v3jeNqSJimU9SjGWb%2FOblu7ljvKSDvstIVyzvPM28nI%3D&reserved=0
mailto:Frimleyicb.southeastcommunitypharmacy@nhs.net


 

 

Guidance on shared care agreements with unregulated providers for 
children and young people with gender incongruence.  
NHS England has cascaded new guidance attached that advises general 
practitioners against shared care agreements with unregulated providers in 
relation to hormone medication to children and young people under 18 as a 
response to gender incongruence / gender dysphoria. 
. 
The guidance outlines that: 

• A GP must refuse to support the private prescribing or supply of GnRH 
analogues. 

• A GP should refuse to support an unregulated provider in the prescribing 
or supply of alternative medications that may be used to suppress 
pubertal development. 

• A GP should refuse to support an unregulated provider in the prescribing 
of exogenous hormones.  

In all cases, safeguarding measures should be considered where the 
administration of a medicine from an unregulated source presents an 
immediate safety risk. 

 

https://kent.communitypharmacy.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/sites/106/2025/04/Guidance-to-primary-care-about-unregulated-providers-who-supply-hormone-medications-to-CYP-for-gender-incongruence.pdf


 

 

 
Pharmacy First Caps for April 2025 
Pharmacy first caps are based on actual service delivery and further details are 
included in the Part VIC Drug Tariff Determination. Caps are calculated based 
on a monthly allocation and will be updated each month to reflect latest actual 
delivery. Activity can be delivered above the monthly cap but the £17 per 
consultation service fee will not be paid. 
Click the link to view the Pharmacy First Cap NHS Pharmacy First Service (PFS) 
| NHSBSA 

 

 

Payment arrangements for spring 2025 COVID-19 vaccination campaign 
From 1 April to 17 June (spring campaign) and 18 June to 30 September (as part 
of the year-round offer), the payment for the administration of each dose of 
COVID-19 vaccination to eligible patients will be: 

• £7.54 Item of Service (IoS) fee 

• an additional £2.50 (as, during this period, there is no opportunity for co-
administration with the seasonal influenza vaccine) 

https://www.nhsbsa.nhs.uk/pharmacies-gp-practices-and-appliance-contractors/dispensing-contractors-information/nhs-pharmacy-first-service-pfs
https://www.nhsbsa.nhs.uk/pharmacies-gp-practices-and-appliance-contractors/dispensing-contractors-information/nhs-pharmacy-first-service-pfs


 

Vaccination of housebound patients (as defined in the payments section of 
the general practice and community pharmacy enhanced service 
specifications) will attract an additional £10 payment per administered 
vaccine. This payment is not applicable for residents in care homes. 

 

 

 

• NHSE Primary Care 

• Medicines Optimisations 
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https://primarycarebulletin.cmail19.com/t/d-l-sdlijut-irudjddrhi-yh/
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